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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on  Monday 18th February 2019 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr A Hardcastle
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, E Smith, M Lovatt, C Minnis, M McCaffrey
Ward Councillors:       A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
2 parishioners and 1 visitor were present
Part A
013/19
    To record any Apologies for Absence –  Cllr West
014/19
    To record any Register of Interests – Agenda Item 021/19 ii - Cllrs Hardcastle and Pearson
015/19     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
 None
016/19
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Hardcastle. Seconded: Cllr Minnis, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
017/19
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
                 107/18 i) Children’s Playing Field Maintenance: -  the removal of the number of the nearest 

                  public telephone box from the noticeboard is still outstanding. Action – ES                 
                  089/16   i) Road Safety:
                  Hagg Bridge – Cllr Strangeway is still awaiting an update on the report being prepared by

                  ERYC. Action - AS
                  Cllr Pearson reported that the bridge is unsafe for pedestrian traffic.
                  Sandhill Lane – the report on proposed actions as a result of the traffic survey carried out last

                   year has not yet been received. Cllr Strangeway will chase this up. Action - AS
096/18 iii) Bank Mandates – Barclays Bank have requested further documentation.  The situation will be monitored. Action - YE 
  118/18 i) Safety measures for schoolchildren – Cllr McCaffrey reported that the school are

   very keen to progress this but is having difficulty agreeing a meeting date with them until after 

   half term.   Action - MM                 
  120/18 Development site on land west of Little Mead – a complaint has been received from a

   resident about the non-usage of a banksman for vehicles entering and exiting the site onto Main

   Street, as required by the Construction Statement. Cllr Strangeway has subsequently spoken to

   ERYC Planning Dept about this who have spoken to the contractor. Confirmation will be sought
   that this is classed as a Stage I Verbal Warning. It was agreed that film footage of any such 

   incidents should be obtained.

   Cllr Strangeway will also follow up the lack of response from the Enforcement Officer. 

   Action – AS
   006/19 i) Tour de Yorkshire 2019 – Cllr Minnis attended a meeting in Elvington where their

   plans for activities on the day were discussed. It was agreed that discussions should be held

   with other organisations in Sutton upon Derwent and that the Parish Council would support any 

   planned activities. Cllrs Lovatt and Minnis will take the lead on this. Action – ML, CM
   006/19 iv) Dog fouling in the village – a complaint of dog fouling at the entrance to the 

   Children’s Playing Field has been received. Posters on lamp-posts throughout the village are 

   having little effect. It was agreed that something different visually was needed and that the 

   telephone number for the Dog Warden should be included on any signs going up in the village.
   Cllr Smith volunteered to design some signs. Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Smith

   Action – ES

   It was suggested that under the Freedom of Information Act, the number of calls made to the

   Dog Warden should be ascertained.

   011/19 i) Emergency Plan and Emergency Box – the Emergency Plan has been circulated 

   and will be placed on the website. An inspection of the equipment is still to be done. 

   Action – AH, GS 
018/19        Agenda Items


                   i) Children’s Playing Field Drop-In Session – Cllr Hardcastle thanked all those who attended 

                   the drop-in session on Saturday16th February. Although only 3 parishioners attended, they
                   were very enthusiastic, with lots of good ideas to move this forward. The following were

                   discussed:

                   a) need to signpost people to the Playing Field and make it more inviting
                   b) better signposting and mapping to the Playing Field is required on the website and 

                   noticeboards

                   c) the site is a safer and more pleasant environment than if it was in a more prominent location
                   such as on Main Street

                   The Parish Council will maintain the contract for the cutting of the grass.

                   A date for a ‘Clean-up Day’ is to be put in the diary as soon as possible. Action – AH, YE
                   Cllrs Hardcastle, Minnis and McCaffrey will represent the Parish Council on the Playing Field

                   Sub-committee.
                  ii) Public Consultation – Draft Planning Enforcement Plan – a seminar will be held at Burnby

                  Hall on Wednesday 27th February, 6.30 for 7.00pm.
                  The Clerk will re-send the Plan for councillors to read. Action - YE
                  Any comments are to be made by 18th March. The clerk will request an extension. Action - All
                  iii) ERYC: Town and Parish Council Communication Review Panel Report – Cllr Hardcastle 

                  read out the recommendations made in the report. It was noted that the wording was to the

                  benefit of ERYC particularly with respect to no fixed timescales for enacting of the 
                  recommendations and that it is the Parish Councils view that such recommendations should 
                  already be in place. 
                  iv) Parish Council Elections – these will take place on Thursday 2nd May 2019. The Clerk will 

                  attend a training event on 27th February in preparation.
                  v) Neighbourhood Plan – it will be necessary to carry out a survey on the number and make-

                  up of the residents in the parish.

                  Former councillor, Kyle Hobman had done a lot of work on creating a Neighbourhood Plan

                  before his resignation. The Clerk will ask if he would be prepared to come and inform the Parish

                  Council on what stage it is at. A decision will then have to be made on whether completion of

                  the plan can be achieved in a reasonable time and is worth pursuing. Action – YE

019/19       To hear report from the Flood/Drainage Committee – Cllr Strangeway has received a report

                   from Yorkshire Water re the burst on Common Lane. He will forward this to the Parish Council.

                   Cllr Strangeway will contact ERYC to request a cleaning of the drains. Action - AS
020/19
      To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for January 2019

      The monthly financial report for January was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
       Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Lovatt All in favour.
      To receive and note expenditure against precept to date – received and noted.  
                  To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                   received:
1) Clerk’s salary  - £215.92
2) Income Tax - £51.60
3)
Postage - £5.49
4)
Room Hire - £245.00
5)
Election Training - £15.00
                    Proposed:  Cllr Minnis Seconded: Cllr Smith. Agreed by all that these payments should 
                    be made.
  021/19       To note and process any Planning Matters

                       New applications:

         19/00262/PLF Erection of two storey extension to side – 2 Sutton Farm Cottages

         Southwood Road, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BU for Mrs l Lee

         No Comment

         19/000369/VAR Variation of condition 12 (approved Plans) of planning permission 

         16/03862/PLF (Erection of four holiday cottages and associated works and 
         infrastructure – Herrington Park, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT 
         for Mr & Mrs M Robb
         It is noted that the proposed cottages look like houses not holiday lodges. It is considered that
         the impact would be sufficiently large enough, should the build come to fruition, to have a 

         negative effect on the village. What would happen to the structures should tourism in the area

         die? There are concerns over some of the contents of the Planning Statement.
         Therefore, the Parish Council STRONGLY objects to this application.

          Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Smith
          The Clerk will draft a response and circulate before submitting to the Planning Department. 

          Cllr Strangeway will call the application to Committee. Action – YE, AS
          19/00420/PLF Internal and external alterations to existing dwelling including raising of

          eaves height and alterations to the roof to allow creation of a first floor, addition of 

          dormette windows to east elevation and creation of porch to front – Church View, 

          Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BL for Mr & Mrs J Smith
          As this application was received a few hours before the meeting and the closing date for

          comment is before the next meeting, the Clerk will request an extension. Action – YE

          Notices of decisions received:

                     18/03649/PLF Erection of a single storey extension to rear – Manor Lodge, Main Street, 
                     Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BN for Ms M Brittain

                     Approved

022/19         To hear and note any correspondence matters
                    A request to hold a Spring Show on Beacon Green has been received. The plans are
                    proposed to include a dog show and potential ball games amongst other activities.  The Parish 
                    Council agreed to the show on the grounds of the Terms and Conditions for use of Beacon 
                    Green which do not allow dogs or ball games. Councillors have suggested the Children’s 
                    Playing Field as a possible alternate venue which could accommodate ball games, but again 

                    dogs would not be allowed Action - YE
023/19         To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
                    Cllr Hardcastle informed the meeting that the agents for the Crown, Carter Jonas had 
                    informed the Parish council that as a result of call for sites by ERYC, they had put forward the
                    following for consideration:
                    i)   Main Street – the field between the School and the Pumping Station

                    ii)  Behind The Beeches – extending from Jervis Court to Carlton Road

                    iii) Derwent Park Court, Sandhill Lane – the field behind the tennis hard courts up to Langdale
                    House, Sandhill Lane
                    A representative from ERYC will speak at the next Parish Council meeting about the Call for

                    Sites.

                    It was reported that the cutting of the hedge from Browney Hill to Derwent Farm has been

                    carried out but a lot of thorns and debris has been let on the footpath and grass. The Clerk will 

                    ask the Community Support Team to tidy this area. A letter will also be sent to the tenant 

                    farmer. Action - YE
                    Cllr Pearson suggested that Parish Council noticeboards should also be put up at the School 

                    and the St Vincent Arms as it’s felt that people don’t necessarily read the other boards in the 

                    village.

                    It was suggested that a leaflet drop advertising the Parish Elections and the Playing Field 
                    Committee be carried out.
 024/19       To fix the date and time of the next meeting 

        Monday 18th March 2019 at 7.00pm.
Part B

 025/19        Holiday Pay – Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Minnis

                    NALC Pay Scales 2019-2020 – it was agreed that these be adopted. 

                    Proposed: Cllr Pearson Seconded: Cllr Minnis
                   There being no other business, the meeting closed at 10.05pm.
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